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Correspondence from Germany 
--- 

Spremberg, Lower Lusatia 

    16 December 1926 

Dear Volksblatt! 

  I intend to report a few things from 

here. We have, until now, not had any 

cold spells: also no snow. It is, at times 

like this year, colder in Texas than 

here. – Well, it is healthier when it 

really freezes as opposed to warm 

weather when it rains every day. 

Orders are executed here for street 

construction and other earth works. 

And the farmers are able to bring in 

firewood, litter and coal. Merchants 

complain that business is very bad 

when it is warm and say that people, on 

the other hand, buy much more with a 

hard freeze and, cold weather is 

healthier than when it is warm. Traffic 

accidents involving cars and 

motorcycles occur almost weekly and 

such an accident also happened in 

Spremberg where a car was hit by a 

train at the crossing of the Forster road 

and the city rail line. A city train (not 

the motor coach) on its way to the 

station ran over a car of the, well 

known, Persil company, on its way to 

Spremberg. The front of the car was 

totally demolished. The two passengers 

were severely, but apparently not life 

threateningly, injured. They sustained 

broken ribs and other injuries. Upon 

hearing of the accident, a number of 

doctors came to the site of the accident, 

in their cars, and rendered first aid to 

the injured. The casualties were 

immediately transferred to the city 

hospital. The assessments of the cause 

of the collision are still in progress. 

  A woman from Halbendorf was 

severely injured, as well, in Schleife by 

a car to the extent that she had to be 

taken to the hospital. 

  With greetings   

M. Hanschko 

 

Translated by John Burfeind 
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